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APPENDIX IIA 
 

DISCLAIMER 
 

POSSIBLE FUTURE RULES and/or RATE CHANGES  
AFFECTING YOUR ROOFTOP PHOTOVOLTAIC SYSTEM 

 
1. APS electricity rates, basic charges and service fees are subject to change.  Future 

adjustments to these items may positively or negatively impact any potential savings or 
the value of your rooftop photovoltaic system.  
 

2. You will be responsible for paying any future increases to electricity rates, basic charges 
or service fees from APS.  

 
3. Your rooftop photovoltaic system is subject to the current rates, rules and regulations 

established by the Arizona Corporation Commission (“Commission”).  The Commission 
may alter its rules and regulations and/or change rates in the future, and if this occurs, 
your system is subject to those changes.  

 
4. Any future electricity rate projections presented to you are not approved by APS or the 

Commission.  They are based on projections formulated by external third parties not 
affiliated with APS or the Commission.  

 
By signing below, you acknowledge that you have read and understood the above disclaimer. 
 
Signed, 
 
 
 
      
__________________________________________  
Name/signature 
 
 
__________________________________________  
Date      

By signing this disclaimer, you 
confirm your understanding that 
the economics behind your 
decision to buy or lease solar may 
change. You are signing up for a 
long-term agreement with a 
third-party NOT affiliated with 
APS, whose numbers are based 
on their own predictions about 
rates and policies that are subject 
to change. 


